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New   UM R   Communication Option:     New member digital enhancements to be availa ble as soon as November 20   A new member preference center will be available to registered plan members as soon as November  20     that will give them more paperless options and facilitate future digital enhancements, such as text and  secure messaging.       A new   Read my mail  function will be turned on for members as part of the online preference center  change. The new feature is a repository for all paper letters a member receives and is available digitally  for the member to access.        Here’s how it works:      If a m ember has an online services account and elects digital communication preferences, they  will no longer receive paper mail. They will instead receive an email notification prompting them to  visit  Read my mail   to review letters.      If the member has an online account and elects printed mail, they will receive a printed letter and  also have the option to view the letter online in the new  Read my mail  section.      If a member does not interact digitally with their benefits, they will conti nue to receive all their  correspondence via paper/mail.     What’s changing for members?      Nothing will change for members currently receiving paper notifications       Members already signed up with an online account will now have more preference selections and  a better interface      None of their current paperless preferences will be changed, but they will be asked to review their  preferences when they log in for the first  time once this change is live on the site      Previously, only subscribers could select paperless options. With this enhancement, adult  dependents (this could mean anyone age 13 or older depending upon the plan) will also have the  ability to manage their own p references and contact information      If a member does not have a paperless preference selected, they will be defaulted to paper  mailing     How will members know this change is happening?   On  November 11 , an email will be sent to all members who currently have a n online account and are  impacted by this enhancement. Members will start seeing the enhancements as soon as November 20.   Please let me know if you have any questions about these enhancements.       


